

Council #1769

Grand Knight - Greg Kohake	Deputy Grand Knight - Galen Niehues
Financial Secretary - Leon Haverkamp	Recorder - Phil Lierz
senecaksknights@senecakoc1769.org	facebook Knights of Columbus Council #1769

2019 has been another wonderful year for our Knights of Columbus Council. Just like every year we hosted many fundraisers and events that were all a success. We have added a few new things this year. Our council teamed up with a few surrounding councils to host a free movie night for the Pro-Life movie "Unplanned." We hosted a tractor pull in June that had a great turnout on a very beautiful summer evening. We also decided to upgrade the outside of the hall. We first had the Prayer and Action group help paint the carport and tear out the landscaping. We then decided to pour concrete along the west wall as well as pad on the north and south sides of the building. We then decided to upgrade the lighting on the outside. We plan on decorating the outside with several memorial benches in memory of former brother knights as well as a grotto with a statue of the Blessed Virgin Mary along the west wall. I can not thank everyone enough who had put their heart, soul, and many times, sweat, into making all of our fundraisers and events successful. However, we cannot preach enough that we still need more volunteers for Bingo, Dances, and Stag Feeds. Helping with one of these is a great way to give back to the community. Volunteer work is the heart and soul of our community. This makes our community unique compared to others. If you would like to get involved in one of these events please contact me, Dennis Henry, or Clete Kramer. Thanks again for your continued support of the Knights of Columbus. Your support not only helps our council thrive but our community as well! I hope and pray that everyone has a safe and happy Christmas and New Years!!

God Bless, Grand Knight Greg Kohake